
 

 

TFLS-01597 May 30, 2024 

Via Email  

 

Charles Terefenko, Borough Administrator 

Borough of Tinton Falls 

556 Tinton Avenue 

Tinton Falls, NJ 07724     

 

Re: Wardell Park Restroom Improvements 

 Recommendation of Award 

 Borough of Tinton Falls 

 

Dear Mr. Terefenko: 

 

On Thursday, May 30, 2024, one (1) bid was received for the above referenced project.  A detailed bid 

summary is attached.   

 

The apparent low bidder is Gavan General Contracting, Inc., 1015 Atlantic City Blvd., Bayville, NJ 

08721.   Gavan General Contracting Inc. appears to be is a responsible bidder and T&M has had 

satisfactory past experiences with Gavan General Contracting.  It is our understanding that the Borough 

has adequate funds in place to award.  We recommend award of a contract to Gavan General Contracting 

Inc. in the amount of $812,828.94, subject to review and approval by the Borough Attorney and Chief 

Financial Officer.  

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please call. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

T&M ASSOCIATES 

 

 

       

MICHAEL MACFARLANE, PE, CME 

CONSULTING ENGINEER 

MM:JEN:ps 

Enclosures 

cc: Michelle Hutchinson, Borough Clerk  

 Thomas Fallon, CFO 

 Kevin Starkey, Director of Law  

 Shanon Rathyen, Purchasing Agent  
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